
 

 
The Office of Gas and Electricity Markets 

9 Millbank London SW1P 3GE  Tel 020 7901 7000  Fax 020 7901 7066  www.ofgem.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Panel Chair 

 

Authority decision to send back DCUSA modification proposal DCP232 ‘GP and GL 

Solution’  

 

On 25 August 2015, the DCUSA Panel submitted a Final Change Report for DCUSA 

modification proposal DCP232 ‘GP and GL Solution’. 

 

During the review we have found what we understand to be an error in the Proposed Legal 

Text (attachment 2 of the submission). This means that we are unable to approve this 

modification in its current form.  

 

The Proposed Legal Text as drafted sets the values of GL to zero from (and including) 

charging year 2014-15. We believe the reference to charging year 2014-2015 to be in error 

and that the GL term should be set to zero from (and including) charging year 2015-16. 

 

We therefore direct the panel to revise and resubmit the Change Report to reflect the intent 

of the change proposal. Assuming this was an error, the DCUSA Panel should resubmit a 

revised DCP232 correcting this for decision as soon as practicable. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Ian Rowson – Associate Partner: Regulatory Finance & Compliance 

Signed on behalf of the Authority and authorised for that purpose 

 

Direct Dial: 0141 341 3967 

Email: keith.burwell@ofgem.gov.uk 

 

Date: 30 September 2015 
 

DCUSA Panel Chair, DCUSA Panel, 

Electricity Distribution Network 

Operators, Electricity suppliers and 

other interested parties 
 


